NEWTON SOLNEY PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE ORDINARY PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

HELD ON THURSDAY 11th OCTOBER 2007, AT 7.45PM

AT THE VILLAGE HALL, NEWTON SOLNEY

Present: Cllr D Buchanan (Chairman), Cllr Mrs D Smith, Cllr G Plowman, Cllr Mrs S Ellis, Cllr A Parker, Cllr Mrs A Topliss
In attendance:  Cllr Mrs H Wheeler,  Cllr M Ford (to 8.38 pm),

 Mrs J Storer (Clerk)

PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

1. Matters raised by the public.

There were no matters raised by the public.

2. County Councillor, District Councillor and Police Matters.

Cllr Ford informed the meeting that the County Council appreciates the condition of the road surfaces within the Parish, and that this matter is rising up in the list of priorities
PART 1- NON-EXEMPT INFORMATION

07/79  Any member to declare an interest

No declarations were made
07/80
Co-option of Parish Councillor

Mrs J Shorthouse is willing to be co-opted but due to personal reasons is unable to attend the meeting.

RESOLVED: Unanimously agreed to co-opt Mrs Shorthouse in her absence.  Mrs Shorthouse will sign and complete  the necessary form at the start of the next meeting.
07/81
Apologies for Absence: were received and accepted from Cllr Bladen and Mrs Shorthouse.
07/82
Minutes of the last meeting held 14.09.07 were read, approved and signed by the Chairman as a true record.

07/83
To determine which items if any should be taken with the public excluded.

No items were deemed necessary to be taken with the public excluded.

07/84
Matters arising.

06/18a) To decide upon works to repair or replace the finger post on the Village Green
No further information is available
06/136 Request for Flower tubs

Mr & Mrs Atkin have expressed a keenness to plant the tub and will send the receipt for reimbursement.  This is still awaited.
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06/158i) Bus shelter repairs

Cllr Parker advised that the swallows had left.  SDDC had previously been asked to carry out the repairs from the middle of the month and it is hoped that these repairs will occur shortly.
07/21 i) Damage to Almshouses

The bollard is in situ.
07/38 Parish Council website

A reminder has been sent to the Unicorn Inn.  
The Clerk will send a further remainder and should payment not be received then the link will be removed.

All the photographs from the recent article in the Derbyshire Life are now on the Parish Website.

07/43i) Request for information from the Police

The speed trap has taken place and the Clerk will continue to press for information relating to this.
06/146
Licence for Football on the Playing Field

The licences have been signed by both parties.
A fee of £100 will be levied to each team for the use of the field for twelve matches.

Cllr Parker reported that complaints had been received from residents about inconsiderate parking of players’ vehicles.

RESOLVED: the Clerk will write to both teams to request that consideration is shown to residents.

07/59 a) Jet Skis on the River

A speed limit of 4mph is in force if there is a navigable authority.  As no such authority exists on the river, no speed limit can be imposed.  Civil action can be brought by the landowners if damage to the river bank is caused by the boaters.
07/72
To consider the future of the pumping station

Quotations are still to be obtained.

07/33
To consider the planting of trees currently held by the Chairman

Cllr Parker and Cllr Buchanan will look at the condition of the trees on Repton Road.

The Cultivation Licence application has been made, and may take up to eight weeks for a decision to be made.

07/52 Affordable Housing Survey

It is understood that one household has requested and received more than one survey form.  The Chairman had raised concerns about the effect of this on the survey and Mr M King has stated that only one survey per household will be taken into account and the extra forms requested will be used for information purposes only.

Mr King is to be invited to the December meeting to discuss the results of the survey.

07/35 Stile

The stile is now in situ.

07/85
Clerk’s report.
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The report as previously circulated was accepted.

07/86  Chairman’s report.

The Chairman has received an email request from Bladon House School, to use the photographs from the Parish Website.
RESOLVED: that a suggestion is made to link both the websites and that £100 p.a is charged for this.

07/87
To receive reports from parish councillors 

a) Meetings attended
i) Christmas Tree Festival –The costs provided by SDDC are too prohibitive.  The Committee has decided that a form of temporary street art will be used to advertise the Festival. Byrkley Park Garden Centre has donated twenty trees free of charge.  The posters and the flyers are now ready for distribution.
RESOLVED:  the Parish Council will make a donation of £100 towards the Festival.

ii) Village Hall Committee – Cllr Mrs Topliss report was accepted.  Mention was also made that a complaint had been received about the bollard.  Cllr Ford agreed to make enquires as to whether it could be made more visible.
b) Forthcoming meetings

i)    Safer Neighbourhood – 04/12/07
ii)   SDDC Joint Liaison meeting – 24/10/07

07/88
To consider the condition of the trees on Blacksmiths Lane

The trees have become so tall, that they are touching the telephone lines.  The Clerk had received enquiries from SDDC as to the ownership, and had advised that the Highways Dept should be contacted.

07/89
To consider the difficulties experienced with the dropped kerbs 

Cllr Mrs Ellis produced a sketch and highlighted some of the difficulties experienced by elderly or the infirm.
RESOLVED: that Cllr Ford will arrange to meet with a Parish Councillor and a County Council Officer to view these difficulties and to formulate suggested solutions.

8.38pm Cllr Ford left the meeting

07/90
Planning applications and decisions.

Applications

9 2007 1090 FH – The erection of an extension at 10 Newton Park, Newton Solney
NO OBJECTIONS

Planning  Decisions

None received
07/91  Correspondence.

All correspondence was circulated.
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· Request for camping on the Common Land

The Duke of Edinburgh Award organisers have made a request to camp on the common land on 15th October 2007.  Whilst the request was granted, it does not set a precedent for camping on the area.  The site is to be maintained, consideration is to be given to residents and no open fires are allowed.

07/92
Suggestions for a Village Project

This will be placed on the agenda for the next meeting

07/93
Accounts.

a) Accounts for Payment

The following accounts were passed for payment


Clerk’s fee for October      





£84.38

DCC – Pension contribution for Clerk and PC (Oct)


£23.41

Clerk’s expenses






£34.99
Money received

None
07/94
Future agenda items

None
07/95
Any other business taken at the Chairman’s discretion.

i) Dog fouling on the playing field is still a problem.  The lettering on the “No Dogs” sign on the field has worn away and consideration is to be given to repainting the wording.  Further mention of the problem will be made in the Newsletter
ii) The local Post Office is one identified for closure.  Cllr Mrs Topliss has spoken with the franchise holder who advised that all the arguments had been put forward at the consultation stage.  It is understood that the Deli will remain open should the Post Office close.  The Burton Mail has launched a campaign to save local Post Offices from closures and a petition is underway.

The Chairman suspended Standing Orders to allow Cllr Mrs Wheeler to make comment.  Cllr Mrs Wheeler stated that the District Council is opposed to the closures but should they occur, alternatives, such as remote access kiosks are being considered.

The Chairman returned to Standing Orders

RESOLVED: for the Parish Council to write and to urge other residents to write as individuals during the appeal process.

iii) The potholes on Church Lane are now quite severe.

RESOLVED: the Clerk will advise DCC of this.

07/96
Dates of the next meeting. The next Ordinary Parish Council meeting will be held on:  9th November, 14th December, 11th January, 8th February, 14th March, 11th April, 9th May, and 13th June. 
All meetings are to commence at 7.45pm in the Village Hall, Newton Solney.

There being no further business, the Chairman thanked all for attending, and closed 
the meeting at 9.08pm.
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